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Ref. No. TONGILGYO 2010-04 
To  : Regional Presidents, National Messiahs, National Leaders 

From  : Tongilgyo International World Mission Headquarters 

Date  : 5.11 by the Heavenly Calendar (June 22, 2010) 

Re.    : Information Concerning the Official Guideline regarding Hyo-jin nim’s Spiritual 

Works (Hyo-jin nim’s work of resurrection) 

 

May God and True Parents’ blessings and love be with all regions, mission nations and 

providential organizations. 

This official memo is to convey the official guidelines regarding reports of Hyo-jin nim’s 

spiritual works, as described below. Please read this carefully. 

This is the official memo to members living in any country other than Korea and Japan. 

 

“Hyo-jin nim, who ascended March 17, 2008, is working very hard to complete the 

providence of True Parents in the spirit world according to the direction of True Parents, and is 

helping Heung-jin nim, the supreme commander of the spirit world. Unfortunately, there are some 

members who are currently engaged in various activities, believing that Hyo-jin nim has returned to 

earth and is carrying out his work of returning resurrection through them. True Parents are very 

concerned about these phenomena. We sincerely hope that all members throughout the world will 

follow this memo and ensure that they are not misled or taken in by such phenomena. 

Last May 16, 2010, during the 1,002
nd

 Cheongpyeong Special Workshop, as Dae-mo nim 

was speaking, Hyo-jin nim suddenly came and stated the following: 

“Currently, there are some members who are using my name, claiming to be me (Hyo-jin 

nim), and intending to straighten members out, and so forth. The spirit who has come to them is 

asking that they go to True Parents to obtain their approval [for these actions]. However, I have 

never gone to any member, even once, and have never given such a message. So everyone, please 

do not believe any so-called works, allegedly done by me (Hyo-jin nim).” 

The True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind, entrusting all spiritual works to Heung-

jin nim and Dae-mo nim, have emphasized that whoever might do such works must, without fail, be 

verified by True Parents beforehand. The World Mission Headquarters has confirmed this situation 

with Dae-mo nim, and has verified that it is not Hyo-jin nim who is engaged in any work of 

returning resurrection through any (earthly) member, as described above.  

Therefore, all members should recognize that claims by certain members that they are being 

used for Hyo-jin nim’s “spiritual work” are in error. Please guide the leaders and other members so 

that no one will be deceived.   
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